Gloria Dei Tutheran Church
DEI-LY LIGHT

MAY 2024 NEWSLETTER

Dear Gloria Dei family,

This month, we have so many celebrations:

Confirmation of young people (May 5);

Ordination of Deacon Daneen Pysz (May 5);

Mother's Day - “Daisy a Day" (May 12)

Giving thanks for Dana Becker's ministry with us (May 12)
Pentecost - Birthday of the Church (May 19)

While we have many things to celebrate, we also have a lot of transitions. The major announcement is that our
Music Director Kathy Person will be stepping down from her position after many years. | cannot thank her
enough for her service, friendship, and leadership. Certainly one of our strengths at Gloria Dei is the music and
Kathy is the major reason for that blessing. More details about how we will celebrate her will be coming soon.

What is the plan? As you are aware, our plan has always been to have Arts & Outreach Minister Michelle Lum
come on full-time. She will graduate this month with her MFA degree (She also has a Master's Degree in
Theology and her undergraduate degree is in Music). She will continue her work with Art, pastoral support, but
will assume the leadership of our music program beginning in June. | am thankful for her!

Please keep Kathy in your prayers. While it's a transition for us, this has been her passion for a long time and
now is the time for her to do other things. We aren't saying goodbye to her, but we are saying thank you!

Martin Luther said, “As long as we live there is never enough singing.”

Gratefully yours,

Dl g, Watl—=

Pastor David R. Mattson



ASSISTANT MINISTER DANA BECKER

Dear Gloria Dei Family,

| have so many thank yous to give. | am so grateful for your two years of care,
kindness, and support. Your encouragement and cheerleading kept me going! The
Lord has been faithful in this season of growth and newness. It was not always
smooth for me, but that's growth sometimes. My call to ministry has never felt
smooth but kind of clumsy, just saying yes to the next step. And I'm hoping to stay
true to that faithful yes and myself as | look toward the next journey to being
ordained as a pastor.

e Thanks to Pastor David for the opportunity for leadership at Gloria Dei. | have learned so much and will
continue to look to him as a mentor.

e Thanks to the Gloria Dei staff for being an awesome team! You don't know how much happens behind
the scenes and around the office on a regular basis.

e Thanks to those who invited me to their houses for dinner, out for happy hours, over on holidays, and
included me in family events.

e Thanks to those who loved Darla really well!

e So many thank yous to every positive word to you that built me up!

While | don't have a call lined up yet, | am in the process through conversations with the St. Paul and
Minneapolis ELCA synods in Minnesota. | am looking forward to getting home to spend time with my family and
friends in the midwest. In the next few weeks, | am also looking forward to some time off, reading some books
for fun, and getting back to the Minnesota lakes.

But you will be missed! | have already made promises to visit!

Psalm 23:6 “Surely your goodness and love will follow me all the days of my life.”
My last Sunday at church is May 12. Then | will begin the long drive back to Minnesota. My Luther Seminary

Graduation is May 26. It will be live-streamed: https://www.luthersem.edu/commencement/ at 3pm Central
Time, aka 1pm Pacific Standard Time.

THE BIG NEWS

ORDINATION - Deacon Daneen Pysz - Sunday, May 5, 5pm. Bishop Dave Nagler presides.

CINCO DE MAGICO - May 5, 6pm “Cinco de “Magico” fellowship event takes place - great food and
drink, entertainment, a magician, and more. All ages invited! Sign-up for the dinner (adults/$10,
children/free).

e MOTHER'S DAY MUFFINS - On May 12, we sing “Daisy a Day,” flowers will be given to all moms and
daughters; Special refreshments will be served after the morning services.

e CONFIRMATION SUNDAY (May 5, 10am): Nine young people will publicly proclaim their faith - “affirm
their baptism.” Please keep them in your prayers. Those being confirmed include: Jackson Brodrick,
Charlotte Coveyou, Elijah Don, Elliot Don, Bryan Hallowell, Jenna Hollowell, Evan Neiderhiser, Emma
Person, & Will Ramsaur.



https://www.luthersem.edu/commencement/
https://www.luthersem.edu/commencement/

MICHELLE LU |V|, Minister of Arts and Outreach

Where do you see hope?

We put this question out to
our community here at
Gloria Dei and our “Hope
Photos” project is the result.
Many thanks to everyone
who participated! Over 50
people sent in a total of 185
photos for this project. | love seeing the diversity in
our responses; there are landscapes, scenic views,
precious children and families, and much more
depicted in these photos. In some of them, hope is
visible in the pure joy that radiates from smiling
faces. In others, it's a quieter, strong hope that
endures through painful moments in life. Each of
them has a beautiful story to share; I've had the
privilege of hearing some of these stories and |
hope you get to hear some as well. If you are one of the people who submitted a photo, | encourage you to
share it with others! You never know how your story might bless another.

When you are next in the sanctuary, check out our Hope Photos! It will be up through the Easter season.

PAIGE GULCK, YOUTH DIRECTOR

YOUTH & YOUNG ADULT NEWS

CONFIRMATION SUNDAY - May 5, 10am service. Please join the congregation in
confirming the 9 students mentioned in the BIG NEWS above! Most of these kids
have been through our three year program and have passed their test to become
confirmed. Families and friends will congratulate them for their hard work!.

SENIOR HIGH SERVERS - May 5 at 5:00 pm service. Those kids attending the ELCA Gathering will be helping
out for donations to support our trip this summer.

MOTHERS DAY MUFFINS - On May 12, following each service, please join us on the patio for a quick
refreshment to celebrate our Gloria Dei moms!

ELCA YOUTH GATHERING JULY 16 - 20, 2024 - Our kids have spoken! Six of our finest will be going to New
Orleans for a week full of service and gratitude to God. Kids will be taking donations at the Mother’s Day
Muffins and Dad’s Day floats tables. Please support our kids on this endeavor in their lives. Experiencing
worship with 30,000 other kids is truly a once in a lifetime experience. NOLA here we come!

DAD’'S ROOTBEER FLOATS - June 16 between services. Servers will be whipping up some delicious floats for
our Dads and everyone else!



| susie BOLAND, CONGREGATIONAL LIFE DIRECTOR

CH I LD RE N'S M I N ISTRY (Young Children’s Ministry)

VBS (VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL) - “SCUBA - Diving into
®| Friendship with God” will be the week of June 17-21 from &
9am-12pm. All children ages 4 (Pre-K) - 5th grade are &
welcome! Sign-ups are available at www.gloriadei.org.

We also have a sign-up for Volunteer helpers at the
Welcome Table. Middle School and High School kids are needed as helpers and
volunteer hours will be signed off.

Any questions, please email Susie Boland at fellowship@mygloriadei.org.

SUNDAY SCHOOL - We offer Sunday School at the 8:30am and 10am services. We welcome all children age
4 thru 5th grade. Sunday School is held during the academic school year. The last day of Sunday School
before summer vacation is May 19.

NURSERY - Available for babies to preschool age during both morning worship services. The nursery is
located in the preschool classroom directly across from the elevator. Please pick up a pager when signing in
with your child. The nursery will be open during summer months.

MARK YOUR CALENDARS - Young Families & Preschool Family Concert - July 25, 10am.

F E L LOWSH I P/F RI E N DS H I P(Congregation—wide Social and Friendship Events)

If you have questions or ideas for fellowship events, contact Susie Boland at fellowship@mygloriadei.org.

CINCO DE MAGICO - - May 5th at 6pm, sanctuary patio. Come join us for a fun night with tacos and tricks!
We will have a taco cart and a roaming magician. Sign-up is at the Welcome Table.

WOMEN'S BOARD - This group meets on the second Saturday of the month at 9am in the conference room.
Their next meeting is on May 11. Questions, contact Dana Becker at danabecker@mygloriadei.org.

e Upcoming Events:

o Fall Bunco (September 5)
o Fall Weekend Retreat at The Welk Resort (September 26-28)

LADIES TEA - Sunday, June 2 at 2pm, Bankson Hall. Food catered by Ellie Snyder. Cost: $30 - Venmo, Zelle,
check or cash. No charge for table hostesses and military families. For women of all ages. Invite a friend!

CHURCH CAMPOUT - Friday - Sunday, June 7-9 at O'Neill Regional Park. Come for a few hours or come for
the weekend. Tents/RVs. Horseshoe Tournament (Sat., 3pm), Potluck (Sat. 5pm), and Worship (6pm). Cost
for camping/rv-ing: $25/night. Sign-up and join in the fun!

MARK YOUR CALENDARS - Young Families & Preschool Families Concert (July 25, 10am); Angels Game (tbd).


http://www.gloriadei.org
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KATHY PERSON, MUSIC DIRECTOR

DEI-LY WORSHIP

(All things related to worship, music, choirs, singing, praise, altar guild, etc.)

Sanctuary Choir We are wrapping up our year with some great anthems. Our last
sing will be for Pentecost Sunday, May 19th. “Spirit, Open My Heart” will send us out
on break until Rally Sunday in September.

Handbell Choir will also end the season on §
Pentecost with “Alleluia” by J. Wayne Kerr and
“On Wings Above” by Jason Krug.

Choirs, thank you for a really fun year! Congregation, thank you for supporting our music ministry!
Sincerely,
Kathy

Questions? Email Kathy Person: music@mygloriadei.org.

(WE GIVE THANKS to God for the leadership, faith, and love which Kathy Person has brought to all our
music groups. She has led us musically for thirteen years! In that time, she has grown tremendously,
provided wonderful music to emphasize the scripture for the day, added music groups, new people have
joined because of these groups, and she has managed to do all with good grace. Thank you, Kathy.)

SHELLI PARAJECKAS, PRESCHOOL DIRECTOR

PRESCHOOL

Gloria Dei is a place where children play and pray!

It is hard to believe, but we have arrived at the final month of the school year.
We've seen huge amounts of growth in all our students and | believe this is due
to the hardworking and dedicated teachers at Gloria Dei.

We will showcase the preschoolers many projects and completed curriculum
materials at our upcoming Open House event on May 8th. Our campus will
become a gallery of photos and tangible proof of how much each student has developed this school year.

Our PreK students will participate in their Preschool Graduation Ceremony on May 22nd; another truly
special event in our program. We look forward to celebrating the 22 PreK graduates this year, as they head

off to Kindergarten in the Fall.

I'm deeply grateful to be surrounded by teachers who put their heart and soul into their students; they are
the core of our school’s success. God is great and | am blessed to be part of this ministry.


mailto:music@mygloriadei.org

DANEEN PYSZ, DEACON

GLORIA DEI SPIRITUAL CARE

St. Paul tells us, “For as in one body, we have many members and not all the members
have the same function, so we, who are many, are one body in Christ, and individually
we are members one of another. We have gifts that differ according to the grace given to
us: prophecy, in proportion to faith; ministry, in ministering; the teacher, in teaching; the
encourager, in encouragement; the giver, in sincerity; the leader, in diligence; the
compassionate, in cheerfulness.” (Romans 12: 4-8)

This is such a great list to find out where each of us can share our gifts and talents
with others. Where is God calling you to share your gifts and talents? Many of you are already doing
wonderful ministries at Gloria Dei. This past month, several of you gave through encouragement, giving of
your time, compassion, cheerfulness, and leading when the Los Angelitos children came to visit.

As | begin my new service to God, to our church, to you, and to the community; | am excited to see what
challenges and directions the Holy Spirit will guide me. I'm a firm believer that God will not give me more
than | can handle, BUT | also pray for strength to know when to say, “not right now”.

Perhaps you are in that season of “not right now” or perhaps as you read the words by Paul you are thinking,
“what else can | do for you Lord?” | believe we are never to just sit and coast and retire from God’s work. | am
just beginning my role as Deacon, and | look forward to new ministries in which to get you involved. If you
are looking to get started right away, our Eucharistic Ministry always needs more volunteers. Please let me
know.

May we all serve and proclaim God's Word,
Daneen Pysz, Deacon Daneen

EUCHARISTIC MINISTRY - Thanks to those who are involved in meeting with shut-ins, homebound,
hospitalized and bringing the Lord's Supper and/or conversations and prayer. Thanks to Deacon Daneen
Pysz for leading this ministry. If you are interested in helping in this area, please call the office at
949-493-3414.

PRIMETIMERS - One of the areas which Deacon Daneen will focus on is seniors. The Primetimers group is
about to be restarted. This will be a group of seniors which will meet for such things as fellowship, learning,
service, and more. If you would like to be a part of this group, or would like to be part of the planning, please

speak with her. (daneen@mygloriadei.org.)

PRAYER - Another area Deacon Daneen will focus on is prayer ministries, such as prayer vigils, prayer hosts
(people willing to pray with people following worship), and other areas. If you have suggestions, please
speak with her. Watch the bulletin and newsletter for more details.

(Welcome to Deacon Daneen! We are so excited to have her join the team. We thank God for her, her
compassion, her energy, and her vision. She is a great example for everyone of a willing heart, open to trying
new things in Jesus' name. Daneen'’s ordination is May 5 & she will officially begin her new role at Gloria Dei
onjune 1))


mailto:daneen@mygloriadei.org
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GROWING TOGETHER!

(All things related to learning, Bible study, small groups, G.I.F.T. groups, education, Table Talk, etc.)

“THE BIBLE YEAR" (2024 Bible reading challenge!) - This all church event meets on Thursdays at 6:30pm in
Bankson Hall, for a Bible study on the readings. Bring your Bible and join in! This is led by Pastor David.

G.I.F.T. (GROWING IN FAITH TOGETHER) BIBLE STUDY - Led by David & Susan Warneke & held in the
conference room, typically on the first Monday of the month, at 6:30pm. We are studying The Miracle of the
Scarlet Thread by Dr. Richard Booker & we meet on May 6. To join, contact the church office 949-493-3414 or

gloriadei@mygloriadei.org, so we can add you to the group.

HEART LIFTERS WOMEN'S STUDY - Bible Study for all interested ladies, on the 2nd & 4th Tuesday/month at
6:30pm. It is a social and informative gathering on May 14 & 28th at Donna Combe’s home. The 28th will be
their last meeting until they start up again in the Fall. We are studying A Life Beyond Amazing by Dr. David
Jeremiah. Carpool from Church. Contact: Ann St. Martin or Gloria Dei Lutheran Church (949-493-3414).

WOMEN’'S WEDNESDAY BIBLE STUDY - Every Wednesday (mid-September - May), 10am - Gloria Dei women
(and friends) meet in Knudson Hall. May 22 will be their final meeting before summer break. Study led by
Pastor David or Assistant Minister Dana Becker. All women are invited to join in!

MEN’S BREAKFAST BIBLE STUDY meets the second Saturday of every month at 8:30am in Bankson Hall. Their
next meeting is May 11 which will be their last meeting prior to summer break. Please let Pastor David know if
you plan to attend and there will be a place set for you. All men are welcome.

WOMEN'S BOOK GROUP - RIOT (Reading Is Our Thing) meets the third Monday of each month at 2pm. The
group meets in Knudson Hall. The next meeting is May 20 & they are reading A Tree Grows in Brooklyn by
Betty Smith. If interested in the book club, contact Diane Kelly or contact the office at 949-493-3414.

MEN’'S BOOK GROUP - Meets the /ast Tuesday of the month, 7pm at members' homes. Their next meeting is
May 28. For information contact the church office.

UPCOMING LEARNING OPPORTUNITY with Dr. Melody Bacon, on three consecutive Wednesdays
beginning June 12. This will be a great summer study on mysticism, deepening your prayer life, and other
lesser known methods. Look for a sign-up at the Welcome Table in May.


mailto:gloriadei@mygloriadei.org

DEI-LY SERVICE

(All things related to service, ministry, helping others, compassion, caring, loving,
serving “the least of these”, etc.)

PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY - This ministry invites people of all ages to join
their group. They meet the first Saturday of the month at 9am in Knudson
Hall. Their next meeting is May 4. If you know of someone in need of a
shawl or would like more information, call Peggy Johnson.

SERRA'S PANTRY - A volunteer opportunity in San Juan Capistrano
provides food to those in need. Interested Gloria Dei members serve at
Serra’s Pantry every third Saturday of the month at 8:30am, year round. May
18 is the next volunteer opportunity. Please join us to help with this
important outreach.

THE QUILTING GROUP continues preparing all the quilts from home. The
quilts made by this group are provided to our newly baptized infants &
children. If interested in helping, please call the office or Donna Combe.

SOUTH COAST LITERACY COUNCIL - This is an all-volunteer, nonprofit organization whose mission is to
assist adults in south Orange County to acquire English language skills. They meet on Mondays, 10am - 12pm
for formal study. On Thursdays, 1pm - 3pm, they will meet for informal game fun. Both meetings are in Knudson
Hall. Interested in volunteering, contact gloriadei@mygloriadei or 949-493-3414. They will be on a short
break May 21 - June 9. For more information, email Sharon Miller at esldanapoint@mygloriadei.org.

LOS ANGELITOS ORPHANAGE MINISTRY -

On April 5-7, three Los Angelitos orphan teenagers, along with the home Director, visited Gloria Dei. Joining
them was Los Angelitos Principal Officer Jeff Hubbard & George Perez from Corizon de Vita. Our guests had
a wonderful time visiting us at Gloria Dei. They were most grateful for the hospitality of a member family's
home, taking advantage of the swimming pool & jacuzzi - an uncommon luxury for them. They were
delighted that so many of the Gloria Dei family joined in all the fun activities. Around 50 church members
participated in one or more activities - many of whom had never before been involved in this important
ministry. Activities included a pizza party, bowling, whale watching (yes there were dozens of whale sightings
and blue skies), shopping at the outlet mall, several wonderful meals & more. Los Angelitos is also very
thankful for the generosity shown by so many, including several who were not able to join-in the fun but
who's financial gifts helped to make it happen.

Please contact Susan or David Warneke or the church office for more details.


mailto:esldanapoint@mygloriadei.org

DEI-LY DETAILS

ATTENDANCE (In-Person/Livestream)
4/7: 342 4/14: 336 4/21: 341 4/28: TBD

“SIMPLY GIVING"” - Gloria Dei offers electronic giving on our website (mygloriadei.org), which allows you to
make donations on a scheduled, automatic basis. You can also make “one-time” special donations
electronically. Choose to donate from your checking account or by using your credit card, etc. Applications
are available at the Welcome Table or contact the church office at 949-493-3414 or

gloriadei@mygloriadei.org.

ELECTRONIC GIVING THROUGH VENMO - download the app on your phone and make your donation to
@GloriaDei-DanaPoint (with a picture of our stained glass window overlooking the altar). Add where you
want it applied in the Venmo required “memo” section.

TEXT YOUR OFFERING - It is simple and safe (“text to give”, through Vanco) - text $ amount you want to give
to 949-356-5326. You will receive instructions on how to complete registration via a return text.

ELECTRONIC GIVING THROUGH ZELLE - gloriadei@mygloriadei.org. We have added ZELLE as a giving
option at Gloria Dei.

SANDSTONE BENCHES have now been etched with the names (and scripture) of people who gave gifts
during the Gen2Gen of over $10,000. Thanks to these eleven families. If you would like to be a part of this
fund (which reduces our mortgage), please contact Pastor David about details.

GLORIA DEI ENDOWMENT FUND - More people are requesting information about the Endowment Fund.
Call the office and speak with Pastor David for details or visit our website: www.mygloriadei.org/donate.
There, you will find the brochure. “What legacy will you leave?” Have you considered putting Gloria Dei in your
will? If you would like to leave a lasting gift to your church, please consider doing so.

THE COLUMBARIUM - The Columbarium is located in the upper canyon area in the Memorial Garden.
Please stop by to see it at your convenience. Several of our members are now interred in the Columbarium
and the ceremonies were beautiful family gatherings. Each niche holds two urns. Currently, 56 niches and 4
memorial plagues have been purchased. To reserve a niche for yourself or a loved one, please contact the
church office, 949-493-3414. For more information, please see our website: mygloriadei.org/columbarium.
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THANKS FOR APRIL'S BLESSINGS

(Weddings, memorials, outreach, education, community service, etc.)

i -—-—---_!_“



DEI-LY PRAYERS OF THE CHURCH

“Let us pray for the whole people of God in Christ Jesus and for all people according to their needs...”

HEALING - Blaine Johnson, Mary Lou & Denny Walters, Jean Meinholtz, Gwen Layritz, Gloria Roberts,
Christina Simpson, Jerry and Sharon Grady, Barbara Keim, John Burns, Carol Clisby, and Frances McFarland.

PRAYERS OF COMFORT for Nile Rightmire as he mourns the passing of his wife, Gail Rightmire.

PEACE AND SAFETY for all our service men and women serving around the world. We pray for peace and
justice in the Middle East and Ukraine.

FOR OUR MISSIONARY - Please keep Dorcas in your prayers for strength and peace.
PRAYER CHAIN REQUEST - To place a loved one on the Prayer Chain, call the church office at 949-493-3414.

DAILY DEVOTIONAL - “Christ in our Home” (April - June 2024), is available for pick up at the Welcome Table
on Sunday or at the church office. If you would like to pick one up or have one mailed to you, please call or
email the church office 949-493-3414 or gloriadei@mygloriadei.org).

DEI-LY DUTIES

MAY 2024 VOLUNTEERS

Time & Talent assignments for (February - July, 2024) are currently distributed.
Time & Talent for the second half of the year will be distributed in July, based on
the form you filled out in Fall 2023. If you have questions, call Carol Weinhardt at
| the office: 949-493-3414.

—41 For other time & talent opportunities that don't happen weekly, we will reach out
P t0 you as needed. In addition, please watch for happenings in the bulletin or
opportunities listed at the Welcome Table.

GLORIA DEI LUTHERAN CHURCH AND PRESCHOOL CONTACT INFORMATION

33501 Stonehill Drive, Dana Point, CA 92629 Pastor David R. Mattson pastordavid@mygloriadei.org
Church Office: (949) 493-3414; Fax: (949) 493-6479; | Assistant Minister Dana Becker danabecker@mygloriadel.org

Administrative Assistant Carol Weinhardt
Preschool: (949) 493-3414 x209 sloriadei@mygloriadei.org

Website: mygloriadei.org; Preschool Director Shelli Parajeckas preschool@mygloriadei.org
Email: gloriadei@mygloriadei.org Minister of Arts and Outreach Michelle Lum

Facebook Page: Facebook.com/GloriaDeiDanaPoint miche le umgneygloradelory o
Youth Director Paige Gulck youth@mygloriadei.org

Congregational Life Director Susie Boland

fellowship@mygloriadei.org
Music Director Kathy Person music@mygloriadei.org
Organist/Planist Fred Johnson organist@mygloriadei.org

5pm Worship Leader Micaela Lum
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